

July 29, 2019

Dear City of Shoreline Planning Commission,

This letter is to inform you that we will be unable to attend this Thursday's, August 1st Planning Commission Study Meeting. This planned meeting involves our application for Comprehensive Plan and Zoning changes listed in the Staff Report as, Amendment #1.

We have had a family emergency, with a death in our family and are flying out to Boston, Massachusetts for services that are taking place the same day as your first study session meeting, 8/1/19. Sorry we will miss it, but our family takes precedence in this case.

We have thoroughly reviewed and appreciate the prepared Report and all comments from City Staff regarding our application and Amendment #1. Having just received the Report from Steve Szafran on Monday 7/28/19, there are several bulleted items included that are new to us. We plan to use the next couple of weeks to review and respond to information included in the Staff Report and will then send our written responses to you and the City for review prior to the next study session on September 5, 2019 at 7:00pm.

We have asked that our Amendment supporters, in the essence of timing, not appear before the Planning Commission until your group has completed the two study meetings. Proponents of our application and Amendment #1 have been requested to attend the public hearing meeting on October 3rd to share their support.

Thank you for your time and attention on our application.

Sincerely,

Joseph and Melissa Irons

Parkwood and North City Neighborhood Residents